
SUPERVISORS OF FAIRVIEW TOWNSHIP 
7471 McCray Road 
Fairview, PA 16415 

Regular Meeting 
September 3, 2015 

9:00 A.M. 

 

The regular meeting of the Supervisors of Fairview Township was called to order at 9:00 

A.M. on September 3, 2015 by Chairman Mark Gennuso, followed with the Pledge of 

Allegiance.   

Present: Supervisors Ralph Heidler, Peter Kraus and Mark Gennuso; Secretary-

Treasurer Michelle Barnes, Assistant Secretary Julie Lindvay; Zoning 

Administrator James Cardman, Assistant Zoning Officer Amanda Bair and 

Engineer George Willis 

Visitors:  Deanna Klein, 3282 Georgian Court; Road, Maryann Mook, West County 

News Journal 

CITIZEN’S CONCERNS/INQUIRIES:  

Ms. Klein complained about the level of volume from the Kahkwa Pool at night. The 

Club does send out a letter with the night of events on them, however this does not give 

them permission to be so loud.  The supervisors will talk to the Club Manager and the 

Township Solicitor. 

MINUTES:   

Minutes of the August 20, 2015 Regular Meeting were approved on motion by Mr. 

Kraus, Seconded by Mr. Heidler. Unanimous.  

Minutes of the August 12, 2015 Workshop Meeting were approved on motion by Mr. 

Kraus, Seconded by Mr. Heidler. Unanimous.  

PAYMENT OF BILLS:   

Unanimous approval was given for the payment of bills, per the list attached to the 

agenda, on motion by Mr. Kraus, seconded by Mr. Heidler.  

ENGINEER REPORT: 

Urban Engineers has issued a stormwater approval letter to Trinity Equestrian which 

complies with the Township Ordinance.   

Old Ridge Culvert is moving along nicely 

 



UNFINISHED BUSINESS: 

Urban Engineers is currently conducting MS4 Testing throughout the Township, so far 

all the dry wells are dry. 

NEW BUSINESS: 

The Supervisors are aware of 2 employees nearing retirement, once they get more 

information from the employees the township will be hiring new Road Crew Employees. 

SUPERVISORS’ REPORTS 

Mr. Kraus reported construction of the 12’ x 16’ booth has begun at the Millfair Compost 

and Recycling Center.   

Mr. Heidler reported that the Township is looking to purchase a Front Loader and would 

like to purchase through costars.  Mr. Heidler has talked to Walsh Equipment and would 

like to order the new Loader now before the price rises and pay for it in 2016.  Mr. 

Heidler made motion to purchase the loader for $66,734.49 in 2016, Mr. Kraus 

seconded. Unanimous. 

Mr. Gennuso reported the timeline for the pedestrian access from Buckingham Place to 

the school District and Evergreen Farms to School District will begin in June 2016 when 

school lets out for the summer 

The meeting was adjourned at 10:03 A.M. Motion by Mr. Kraus, seconded by Mr. 

Heidler. Unanimous 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

Michelle A. Barnes 

Secretary-Treasurer 

 

 


